
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

 Greetings to you all. It was good to see those of you attending this June 14th, meeting. We had 28 members in attendance. 

Great meal provided by Mike Garcia: chicken and pork and all the fixings. 

 Our guest speaker was Retired Deputy Matt Curtis of Alpha Retirement Wealth. He gave us a presentation regarding  

Retirement Planning. He did recognize that most of us are retired and have been for some time. However, he did point out some 

interesting facts about some retirement plans that are out there that are not in our best interest. If you would like to talk with him 

you can call; 916-229-8346. His office is at 11344 Coloma Road, Suite 39, Gold River CA. 95670. By the way, Matt is the son of 

retired deputy Sid Curtis. Matt mentioned that Sid is recovering from a severe kidney stone ordeal. He is out of the hospital;  

however, he is still dealing with a couple of more stones and treatment is continuing. Matt also said that the stone that caused his 

hospital stay was quite large. I immediately asked if Sid would be developing a new ring or necklace with the stone at his jewelry 

store? Matt grinned. 

 A moment of silence was held in honor of our members who had passed since our May meeting and for the members of the 

U.S. Congress who were attacked at a baseball practice in Alexandria, VA. We lost John Mulligan, Wayne Fidler, Dennis Schmidt, 

Steve Andrews, Sgt. Dan Cabral, Flo McManus, Glen Lewis and Ray Thomas. 

 This June meeting was our last for until September. We are now on summer break. We’ll resume our regular meetings  

September 13th.  If you are interested please let us know if you would like to become a Board Member or an Officer of the 711 

Club. We’ll be looking for new Board Members to continue leading our Club in 2018. More info regarding this will be presented at 

our September meeting. 

 The Sheriff’s Activities League will be holding their Annual Golf Tournament at Valley Hi Country Club this coming  

August 28th. The 711 Club will donate funds to cover the cost for 4 golfers as we do each year. Send Me an email or call me at  

916-366-5909 and I will place your name in container and then we’ll have a drawing to select the first 4 names drawn from the  

container to represent the 711 Club. We will draw all names and list them as they are drawn, thereby forming a numerical list. If any 

of the 4 names drawn refuse or drop out, we’ll go to the next name(s) as drawn until there is a foursome. Submit your name by  

Friday July 28th to allow us time to contact the winners. We will draw the names the first week in August and will contact the 

winners of the drawing by telephone. 

 711 Club member Mike DeVilbiss announced that there is a National Police  

Collectors Show being held at the Ontario Convention Center in Ontario, CA. Saturday & 

Sunday August 19th & 20th. For more information, you can call Mike at 916-838-1907. 

 

 On June the 13th, I along with V.P John Woodhouse, Past President Earl Evans, 

Board members Judy Denton, Don Nelson, Tom Guichard, and Past President Barbara Smith 

joined together and presented a check for $1,000 to the 16-SBRA-2 Graduating class of the  

Sheriff’s Training Academy. 

 

See Y’all at September Meeting. Richard 
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 JULY 
 
4.  Louis Najera 

5.  John Triplett, Steven Hickey 

6.  Juanita Gale 

7.  Jeffrey Wright, Paul Copsey 

8.  Gerald Philo 

9.  Steve Heffelfinger, Michael Harrold 

10. George McKinney, William Cramer 

11. John Senna 

12. Cindy Yeofoli 

15. Bud Johnson, Steve Sundin 

16. Marvin Magers 

20. Martha Rivera, Roger Dickson, 
 Scott Swain 

21. Ray Rasmussen, Lyle Bagatti 

22. Sandra (Sam) Flaa 

23. Judy McGarry 

24. Bob Long 

25. Peggy Lane, Okko Harms 

26. Karlene Doupé 

27. Carol Wilson, Kathryn Sundin 

28. Robert Foote 

29. Walt Horne, Ronald Goesch 

30.Lawrence Bowler, Barbara Nakatomi 

31.Ronald Smith 

 
 

 

 

July/ August Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

 

Message from your Treasurer, Kathy : 

I am having a problem with the 711 Club email group.  Contacts are being dropped. 

 

I need to know if you are not receiving the group emails so I can correct it. Please call or email me 

and I will fix it.  It is apparently a gmail glitch. 

 

Sorry for any inconvenience.  

 

 

 

  AUGUST 
 
1.  Roy Messer 

2.  Philip Davis 

4.  Edward Reynolds, Walt Mott 

5.  Robert Lehman, Steve McKinney 

6.  Tom Silver 

8.  Sherry Matranga 

9.  Ed Close 

10. Scott Jones, William Miller, 
 Donald Nelson, Gerald Ward 

13. Craig Ward 

14. Timothy Kelly 

15. Carl Hicks, Kenneth Baker 

16. William Ferguson, Dina Messier 

17. Arthur Hines, Wendy Iames 

18. Billie Long 

19. William Barnsdale 

20. Jim Perna 

21. Darryl Dunham, Jacqueline McMaster 

22. Dennis Whitten 

23. Richard Russell 

24. Gary Iames, Sandra Shields 

25. Joe Spoto 

28. Phylllis Francis, Jane Hall, 
 Ronald Tobler, Ken Martin, 
 Richard Kemp 

30.William Black, Deborah Morrow 

31. Mike Contini 
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: June 14, 2017  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by President Rich Madrigal.   

 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Lunch was served at 12:09 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers            Board of Directors 

X President Rich Madrigal         NP   Judy Denton 

X Vice President: John Woodhouse       X Tom Guichard 

X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon        NP JoAnn Lee 

X  Secretary: Nancy Gust         NP Larry Jarvis    

NP Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault         NP Don Nelson  

X Past President: Earl Evans             X Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present: 27      Guests: 1        New members:  Ed Flint and Larry Ernst 

 

Guest Speaker:  Matt Curtis regarding Retirement Planning: 

Three ways to invest money 

 Time the market 

 Beat the market Asset allocation 

 

Mutual funds are expensive because of fees charged by the fund and the financial manager.  As interest rates go up the 

value of mutual funds decreases. His company works all the options and ETF’s – Exchange Traded Funds which are not 

as volatile as mutual funds. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in Newsletter 

  

Sunshine Report:  Pat reported that Frank Davidson broke a vertebra in his back and is having surgery.  Peggy 

Davidson had hip replacement surgery and Sid Curtis had problems with a kidney stone and is on the mend now.  We 

had a number of death notifications recently: Wayne Fidler, Flo McManus, Glenn Lewis, Ray Thomas, Dan Cabral, 

John Mulligan, Steve Andrews, Joan Bergstrom (last year, just notified) and Dennis Schmidt.  

 

Old Business:  On June 13, 2017, the 16-SBRA-2 graduating class was presented with a check for $1,000 from the 711 

Club. Members present were Rich Madrigal, Earl Evans, Judy Denton, Don Nelson, Barbara Smith, and Tom Guichard.  

The graduating officers appreciated their gift and will be graduating on June 20th at the Capital Christian Center. 

 

Range Day was held May 17th with 61 members attending.  Mike Garcia provided the BBQ lunch.  Catching up with 

old friends was the main event of the day. 

 

New Business:  

1. The NCPOA Club will be meeting on June 15th in Lincoln at McBean Park.  Many SSD retirees, along with retirees 

from several area Law Enforcement Agencies attend. 

 

Meeting minutes continued on page 4. 

 

 



Next Meeting -  September 13th, 2017 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, September 7th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Meeting minutes continued: 

 

2. When we return in September, we will be opening nominations for our 2018 officers and board of director positions. 
 

3. The SAL Golf Tournament will be held on August 28, at the Valley Hi Country Club. The 711 Club is sponsoring a 

group of four.  If you would like to be considered please submit your name, phone number and email address to Rich 

Madrigal at rmadrigal56@comcast.net. 

 

4. Mike Devilbiss informed us that the National Police Collectors Show that will be held in Ontario, California, on Aug 

19-20, 2017. 

 

5. The 711 Club Holiday Dinner will be held on Wednesday, December 13 at the Hilton Hotel off Arden Way.  Flyers 

will be available at the September Meeting and included in the October newsletter that comes out the end of September.  

This event is a pre-pay event.  Payments of $35 per person will start being taken in September with the final deadline 

date November 22, 2017. 

 

Enjoy your two months off in July and August. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:05 p.m.       

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for September were won by:  Steve Ahee, Tom Leonard and Don Savage. 

    

Next Meeting: September 13, 2017 – SPOA, 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
mailto:rmadrigal56@comcast.net

